Pendleton Area Forum

20 October 2009 

Minutes of Meeting



In attendance:

                                                                                                                               Initials as used in minutes

Colin Marchbank Smith, Salix Court  




Chair - CMS

Monica Wilson, Beech Court 





Secretary - MW

Ken Derbyshire, Salix Court 





Treasurer - KD

Edward Down, Thorn Court 





Vice-Chair - ED

James Gillard, Hornbeam Court
JG

George Newton, Holm Court

GN

Matthew Whiteley, Albion

MW

Paul Hudson, Spruce Court

PH

Stuart Antrobus, Windsor Albion

SA

Margaret Collis, Malus Court

MS

Carol Nuttall, Malus Court

CN

James Gillard, Hornbeam Court

JG

Tracy Weir, Whitebeam Court

TW

Joyce Fitzpatrick, Seedley and Langworthy Trust
JF

Warren Carlon, Principal Security Officer, Salix Homes
WC

John Laycock, Salix Homes

JL

Mike Taylor, GMP






MT

Ben Longworth GMP


BL

Ruth Abou Rached, Ordsall & Langworthy Health Improvement
RAR

Sue Bowen, Salford City Council

SB

Cllr Gina Loveday


Cllr GL

Cllr Lynn Drake


Cllr LD

Apologies: Cllr John Warmisham, Sue Rigg, Sue Charker, Maureen Tully, Ross Spanner, Joanne White, John Smith.


	1. Minutes 

Agreed as an accurate record.


	Action

	2. Matters arising from previous minutes.

Agenda Items

3a) ED reported that JS has contacted Northern Counties today regarding state or a footpath belonging to them, he has told them that he will be going to the press if they do not resolve this issue. The chair stated that this was not the formal position of the Forum and that if Broadwalk Partnership where dealing with this it did not need to be raised again here as it is duplication of work for the officers concerned.

3c) Spruce Court reported that the refurbishment was underway.

3e) SB said that Ross Spanner was dealing with the issue of the benches on the Broadwalk. The meeting informed her that the benches around the tree in front of the Church had now been removed. At this point MW raised her concerns about the removal of well use amenities from members of the community who act responsibly, instead of using the powers that were granted to the police to deal with the minority who contribute to the drinking and ASB issues along the Broadwalk.

6c) SB reported that permission had been given for the Broadwalk Festival to use the grounds around the Broadwalk Centre. ED to liaise outside of the meeting.
	ED & SB



	3. Security Report

a) WC gave a verbal report outlining the new Out of Hours Service and recruitment to the new First Response team who will deal with emergency repairs, call handling, ASB, lift breakdown, and out of hours caretaking emergencies, i.e. broken glass, spillages etc.

He went on to explain the ASB process stating that the majority of reported incidents for this area was noise complaints. He asked that members monitor the new service whilst it is bedding in and feedback any concerns of comments.

JL reported that so far the new service was working well and that over 300 calls had been received in a two week period and an evaluation meeting had been held with staff.

WC went on to say that 10 extra people had been recruited and the team will be 22 plus WC and JL. Protocol is filling the gaps at present. In the future the security service will be delivered from Diamond House.

b) The Chair stated that the wider customer body needed to be informed of this major change in how the service is to be delivered.

c) SA said that the new phone number needs to be distributed as soon as possible. WC responded that leaflets have been posted out to everyone and he would ensure that posters went up in all the blocks with all the contact details on.

d) JL informed that reference numbers are now being issued for out of hour’s repairs and ASB.

e) Cllr GL stated that CCTV coverage on Albion, Spruce and Thorn was not good. JL responded that Graham Platt who has responsibility for cameras has reprioritised work due to PFI and that the cameras will now be repaired rather than replaced.

f) The Chair said that it was unacceptable for Salix Homes to keep using PFI as an excuse for not doing works. This view was unanimously supported by members, the chair will make the relevant officers at Salix Homes aware of the feelings of the Forum.

g) GN asked what will happen now that there are no patrolling guards. WC explained the new way of working.

h) MW raised the issue of there being a two tier service i.e. some blocks have 24 or 12 hour on site concierge others do not but all are paying the same service charges.

i) WC said that this had been a difficult piece of work and those blocks with static guards were reluctant for the service to change. Salix Homes had decided to take a two phased approach, this being phase one phase two would mean going out to consultation on how residents wanted to see the service delivered. The way that some blocks are configured would allow them to be grouped together to deliver onsite concierge services.

j) The chair stated that having two tier service charges was illegal.

k) ED asked had anyone considered setting up Home Watch after the presentation at the last meeting.

l) GN raised the issue of the security lighting at Holm Ct. JL reported that the patrolling guards should have checked all lighting before their contract finished but that this was not done. A system has now been put into place to ensure that all lights are checked on a monthly basis with one person being responsible for this being done.

m) MW raised the lack of lighting on the path at the side of the Gateway from Broadwalk into the Lime Close area. She said that until the Gateway was built this path had always been well lit and even through the build temporary lights had been provided with promises that permanent would be provided when the build was finished.


	WC

WC

CMS

WC & JL



	4. Jackson Lloyd

There was no one in attendance from JLl but a number of issues were reported.

a) MWh ongoing repair to extraction unit he has had visits from numerous operatives but job still not done. Albion Towers is a TMO and strictly this is a matter for their management to deal with but the chair will email the details to Matt Roberts at Salix Homes as Salix have a responsibility for overseeing TMO’s

b) Spruce Ct has invited JLl to attend their block walkabouts, because of concerns over communal repairs, but to no avail. The chair informed that they were attending on some of the Islington blocks and that there was an agreement in place that where a TARA existed that all communal repairs are to be signed off by the TARA before payment is made. The members stated that this was not being done.

c) The chair advised Spruce Ct to request an inspection from Salix Homes Customer Inspectors. They said that they would do this.

d) MWh reported that it appears that all operatives are not using Optitime and recently when questioned by him one operative asked ‘What’s that?’


	CMS

CMS

PH

CMS

	5. Housing Report

a) DW Neighbourhood Champion presented the Pendleton Neighbourhood Profiling report, he also discussed action plans for the area saying that there were three for Pendleton because of the diverse nature and different issues that each area presents, these action plans would link in with the neighbourhood teams within Salix Homes and the Co-located team, the areas covered are Broadwalk, High Street and South Clarendon. He asked for all comments and issues from the hard copy to be fed back to him.

b) DW explained that Salix Homes are in the process of setting up neighbourhood panels for each of the seven neighbourhoods within Salix Homes. He proposed that the Pendleton Area Forum take on the role of the Neighbourhood Panel for this area. This was unanimously agreed by the meeting.

c) The secretary proposed that the name of the forum be changed to The Pendleton Neighbourhood Panel to reflect the additional role that it has agreed to take on. This was agreed unanimously and in line with the constitution the secretary will issue the appropriate notice. This change will be formally adopted and ratified at the AGM which will take place in November.

d) The chair pointed out that the support the Forum receive at present is informal and consists of customer involvement mailing out minutes and that if the Forum are to take on the role of neighbourhood panel the appropriate support needs to be agreed.
	MW



	6. Police Report

a) There will be a meeting to discuss the regeneration of Broadwalk the PCSO’s will feed back at the next meeting.

b) PH asked about the new Police online neighbourhood crime maps, he wanted to know why crime had risen by 3% in this area and had gone down in Broughton. DW said he would bring the information to the next meeting.

c) MWh reported ongoing problems with children around the Windsor Albion Estate.

d) Cllr GL said that she had received a number of complaints from residents regarding fireworks. 

e) JL reported that there had been firework damage to a car on Peach Tree Ct car park. He went on to advise that anyone witnessing inappropriate use of fireworks should report it to PDMF who will use CCTV to gather evidence to pass on to the Police. 

f) Cllr LD informed the meeting that a licensed firework shop opens each year on Langworthy Rd which leads to an increase in firework problems in the area. PCSO’s to monitor.
	PCSO’s



	7. SALT

a) JF from SALT introduced herself and gave the meeting some background on SALT and how they were trying to make contacts with as many people as possible from the high-rise blocks. 

b) RAR said that she attended the last Forum meeting and it was as a result of that, that SALT were attempting to contact all the blocks with information.
	

	8. AOB

a) Secretary to investigate moving all future meetings the Gateway.

b) The New Pendleton Neighbourhood Panel to be promoted in underrepresented areas.

c) Planned for Saturday 12th December Youth Village event at Clarendon Fit City.

d) The Salix Stars customer event is to be held at the Lowry on Friday 5th February.

e) Nominations for the Salix Stars staff event need to be in by the 29th October.

f) An extra service specific panel is to be set up for Better Neighbourhood’s; this will mean that another senator will be appointed from that panel.

g)  Salix Homes countdown to inspection; the audit commission will be selecting tenants at random to be interviewed about Salix Homes.
	MW

	9. Date and Time of Next Meeting

Date - 17 November 2009

Time - 7.00pm

Venue – Lombardy Court
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